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August 10, 2017

Richard Joly

Vice President of Home and Community Care
Northeast LHIN

40 EIm Street, Suite 41-C

Sudbury, ON P3C 1S8

Dear Mr. Joly

Re: Suspension of Admissions to Cedarwood Lodge

On March 28, 2017, pursuant to section 50 of the Long-Term Homes Act, 2007 (LTCHA), | directed
the Northeast Local Health Integration Network (NE LHIN), the Placement Coordinator for
Cedarwood Lodge of Sault Ste. Marie to cease authorizing admissions to Cedarwood Lodge. Based
on results of a recent inspection, admissions at Cedarwood Lodge can now resume effective
immediately.

| would ask that your staff work with the team at Cedarwood Lodge to develop and implement a
gradual and mutually satisfactory plan to resume admissions to safely meet the needs of all
residents. If you have any questions, please contact Wendy Lewis, Senior Manager, at 705-564-
3130.

Sincerely,

Karen Simpson
Director under the Long-Term Care Homes Act, 2007
Long-Term Care Inspections Branch

c. Joe DiPietro, President, Cedarwood Lodge
Crystal Morettin, Administrator, Cedarwood Lodge
Kate Fyfe, Interim CEO, Northeast LHIN
Jane Sager, Director, LHIN Liaison Branch, MOHLTC
Wendy Lewis, Senior Manager, Compliance and Enforcement, LTCIB, MOHLTC



